
 

 

Cambridge Public Library 
Board of Library Trustees 

June 27, 2017 
Minutes  

 
A special meeting of the Board of Library Trustees was held on June 27th at 12:00pm in the Trustees’ 
Room, 449 Broadway. The following members of the Board of Library Trustees were present: 

 Janet Axelrod 

 Karen Kosko 

 Patricia Payne  

 Nancy Woods 
Also present: 

 Shira Gubb, Assistant Director for Human Resources at Cambridge Public Library 

 David Maher, Cambridge City Councilor 

 Shippen Page, President of the Cambridge Public Library Foundation  
 
 
New Business 

 Ms. Axelrod opened the discussion regarding correspondence from the Cambridge City 
Council regarding the possibility of a naming opportunity at the Cambridge Public Library in 
honor of Rich Rossi. 

 Councilor Maher provided more background and detail regarding this request from City 
Councilors for the Board of Trustees to consider a naming opportunity for Mr. Rossi at the 
Library. Noted how instrumental Mr. Rossi was in planning and execution of the new Main 
Library building project, and how proud he is of the Library. 

 Mr. Page noted that the larger discussion of naming opportunities at the Library will be of 
interest to the CPLF as they move forward.  

 Members of the Board discussed with Councilor Maher the scope and scale that the City 
Council is thinking of for this naming opportunity or dedication, and agreed to contemplate 
the matter further and revisit at their next Board of Trustees meeting in September.  
 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy Woods, Secretary  
 


